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           TOWN OF JEROME 
                      Post Office Box 335, Jerome, Arizona 86331 
                                            (928) 634-7943 
 

                            Zoning Administrator Analysis 
                                         Design Review Board 

                                                 Tuesday, June 24, 2025 
 
Item :  
Location:   500 Main Street 
Applicant/Owner: Tamara Lee / Town of Jerome 
Zone:   C-1 
APN:    401-06-079 
Prepared by:  Will Blodgett, Zoning Administrator 
Recommendation:  Recommend Approval 
 
Background and Summary: The applicant is seeking approval to mount a sign on an existing sign 
mount above 500 Main Street, at the Hotel Jerome. The sign has been in use at the applicant’s 
previous location (509 Main street). The same signage is intended to be used on the existing mounting 
point. 
 
Building Background: The 2007 historic property inventory records for the Hotel Jerome are included 
at the end of this analysis, but it is one of the Iconic Historic buildings in Jerome, and contributes 
significantly to the Historic Landmark designation. 
  
Purpose and Considerations: The Design Review Board shall review a submitted application for 
Design Approval of Signs and shall have the power to approve, conditionally approve, or disapprove all 
such requests, basing it’s decisions on the following criteria; Materials- signs made of durable, weather 
resistant materials such as acrylic, resin, steel, aluminum, or composite materials are preferred. 
Lettering- Lettering and symbols on signs should be routed, applied or painted on the surface of the 
sign material. Colors- Colors of a sign shall be visually compatible to the colors of buildings, structures, 
and signs to which the sign is visually related. Exceptions- The design review board may waive the 
requirements of this section and section 507 in order to allow the preservation or restoration of signs or 
commercial graphics which are determined to be of historical significance or of particular interest. 
 
Signage Regulations: Section 509.G establishes the requirements for signage in the C-1 Commercial 
district and the I-1 Industrial zones. Subsection 2 states; “The area of any single wall, projecting, free-
standing or canopy sign shall not exceed sixteen (16) square feet. Subsection 4 also states: “The 
bottom part of any projecting sign shall be no lower than eight (8) feet above the ground directly below 
it.” 
 
Response:  The new signage is a double-sided  26” x 36” oval, constructed of ½ MDO wood. The 
mounting point, with chains is well over the 8ft from sidewalk as required by the ordinance. I 
recommend approval. 
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View of the existing mounting point above 500 Main. View facing 
West. 
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View of the existing mounting point above 500 Main. View facing 
Southeast. 
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View of the Sign currently in use, to be transferred to the new location 
at 500 Main. 
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Application & Related Information 
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